
Mobile Integrated Healthcare Advisory Committee 

A subcommittee of the Indiana EMS Commission 

Date: August 12, 2022 

Time: 10:00 a.m. EST 

 Location: MADE Facility 

      1610 Reeves Rd 

      Plainfield, IN 46168 

     As well as via Microsoft Teams online 

Members present:  Dr. Eric Yazel, State EMS Medical 

Director Kraig Kinney, State EMS Director 

Paul Miller – MIH CP Program Director 

Steve Davison Municipal EMS – Fishers Fire 

Department 

Members present  

via teams (virtual):   Chad Owen – Non municipal EMS MIH CP 

program 

Keith Mason – Insurance Industry Representative 

(joined after the meeting started) 

Nyree Modisette (sitting in for Allison Taylor) - 

FSSA  

Laura Schwab-Reese – College/University 

Nate Metz – Indiana Emergency Medical Services 

Association (joined after the meeting started) 

Shane Hardwick – MIH-CP Provider (joined after 

the meeting started) 

Other Present: Candice Pope, Brittany Fortinberry, other staff members, 

and EMS Community members. 

Absent Members: Dr. Lindsay Weaver, Doug Randall, and Andy VanZee. 
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Roll Call 

 

Director Kinney welcomed everyone and Brittany Fortinberry called roll and announced there were only 6 

members present at the time of roll call. 

 

Adoption of Minutes 

 

Director Kinney asked if there were any corrections to the minutes from February 11, 2022.  

A motion was made by Steve Davison to approve the minutes.   The motion was seconded by Dr. Yazel.   

Roll call vote taken:   

Dr. Yazel Yes  Director Kinney   Yes          Chad Owen Yes                             

Steve Davison Yes  Laura Schwab-Reese _Yes Keith Mason Yes 

 Nate Metz Yes   Paul Miller Yes    Nyree Modisette Yes 

The motion passed.  Minutes were adopted. 

 

Reports 

 

Dr. Yazel didn’t have anything specific but encouraged anyone to reach out. 

 

Brittany Fortinberry still working on getting the grant money distributed.   

 

Director Kinney stated that the biggest legislative item for MIH will be asking for grant money again in 2023. 

 

Program Overview 

 

South Bend Fire Department – Andy Meyer gave an overview of their program. 

 

South Bend started looking into a program in 2012.  They started their program in June 2018.  Participated in 

the Homebound Hoosiers program to give COVID vaccines.  Meyer talked about the education that their MIH 

paramedics are going through.  Meyer talked about all the services they help provide. 

 

Old Business 

 

Fortinberry gave an updated on suggested education requirements for the MIH paramedics.  Fortinberry 

suggests a total of 40 hours broke down to be 25 hours of didactic lessons, 5 hours of lab based psychomotor 

skills, and 10 hours of clinical experience.   Suggested components would be advanced patient interviewing, 

social resource availability, social determinants of health, cultural competency, public health and wellness, role 

within the community, and personal safety and wellness.  Discussion followed.  

 

Chairman Kinney discussed the vacant board positions and asked that if anyone had any suggestions for the 

opened EMS Medical Director or MIH-CP patient positions to let him know. 
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New Business 

 

Brittany Fortinberry reviewed the application and the information that is being collected. Director Kinney 

reviewed the reason for the application process. Fortinberry gave an overview of the pending applications:  

Rush Memorial Hospital. 

A motion was made by Dr. Yazel to recommend approval all four MIH programs to the EMS 

Commission.   The motion was seconded by Steve Davison.   Roll call vote taken:   

Dr. Yazel Yes  Director Kinney   Yes          Chad Owen Yes                             

Steve Davison Yes  Laura Schwab-Reese _Yes Keith Mason Yes 

 Nate Metz Abstain  Paul Miller Yes    Nyree Modisette Yes 

Shane Hardwick Abstain  

The motion passed.  All application was approved. 

 

 

Next Mobile Integrated Health Committee meeting will be October 21, 2022 at 10am.  Location will be at 

MADE. 

 

Director Kinney adjourned the meeting by consensus at 11:30am.  
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